
State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
Oshkosh Service Center 
625 E CTY Y, Suite 700 
Oshkosh WI 54901-9731 

October 17, 2014 

Mr. Frederick Van Handel 
16005 N 32nd St Lot 141G 
Phoenix AZ 85032-3826 

Scott Walker, Governor 
Cathy Stepp, Secretary 

Telephone 608-266-2621 
Toll Free 1-888-936-7463 

TTY Access via relay - 711 

Subject: Panzen Transfer (fonner), 2665 HWY 116, Waukau WI 
03-71-120368 & 02-71-274234 

Dear Mr. Van Handel: · 

On May 4, 2012 the Deparhnent issued a Conditional Closure Decision for the contaminant releases at this site. 
Conditions of closure included monitoring well abandonment, investigative waste disposal and submittal of a cap 
maintenance plan. To date the Depaiiment has not received documentation of your fulfilling the conditions of 
closure. Failure to fulfill the conditions of closure may result in denial of case closure and/or other enforcement 
actions. 

In addition the lien placed on this property for State Funded Response cost recovery has a residual balance of 
$2,088.52. Once this balance is paid the Depaitment will be able to remove the lien. 

By December 5, 2014, the Department requests that you or your consultant complete and submit the work 
required in the May 4, 2012 Conditional Closure letter or provide a written update detailing your plans to fulfill 
those obligations. 

If you have questions regarding this letter please contact me at 920-424-7890 or by email at 
kevin.mcknight@wisconsin.gov. 

Sincerely, 

Kevin D. McKnight 
Hydro geologist 
Remediation and Redevelopment Program 

Attachment: May 4, 2012 Conditional Closure Letter 

Cc: file 
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